                        Committee Meeting

September 20, 2017
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by President Michael McKinney, Sr. at 6:00 pm.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: President Michael McKinney, Sr., Ascension Parish; Craig Carter, Assumption Parish; Stanley Folse, St. James Parish; Jeffery Henry, Ascension Parish; James Jasmin, St. James Parish; Whitney Jasmin, Jr., St. John the Baptist Parish; Gary Watson, St. John the Baptist Parish; Russell Loupe, St. Charles Parish; Eric Matherne, St. Charles Parish and Marlin Rogers, St. Charles Parish. Kevin Hebert, St. Charles Parish was absent. Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director, Donald Ray Henry, Executive Director and Randy Trosclair, Project Director UBRRP were present. Larry Buquoi, Attorney was absent.
There were not any comments from the audience on the agenda 
items.
Personnel Committee Report: James Jasmin, Chairman


Office employee is still out on maternity leave and expected to return in October. Maintenance employee who is out on leave without pay from an off the job injury will see his doctor in December.

Safety Committee Report: Kevin Hebert, Chairman

Commissioner Hebert stated that we had no lost time accidents to report on. The last safety meeting was held on September 18 at 6:00 am. Three films were shown and discussed: I’m still standing, slips, trip & fall Prevention; Hand & wrist Injuries; and How to handle bleeding injuries.

Equipment Committee Report: Stanley Folse, Chairman

Commissioner Folse stated that all of the districts equipment is presently operational. Donald Ray Henry is requesting permission to purchase two televisions and one computer to be placed on the agenda for the next regular meeting.
Ivy Chauvin requested that the extended warranty plan for the three John Deer Tractors purchased in 2017 be acquired. Discussed on getting a website for the Lafourche Basin Levee District.

Since there were no additional committee matters to discuss, Commissioner Jeffery Henry moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Craig Carter.
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